CLINTON COUNTY RETIRED TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2021 MEETING CANCELLED

Monday, August 30, 2021

Dear CCRTA Members,

I want to inform you that the September 2nd meeting of CCRTA is **CANCEDLLED**. Larry Pfeiffer, our annuitant on the TRS Board of Directors and speaker for this program is ill with the flu and unable to be at the meeting. There were only nine people who called Mary Ann and signed-up to attend. I discussed this decision with other officers and we decided to cancel. I hope you all have had your vaccinations and are healthy. I hope to see everyone at the December 2nd meeting at Bretz's Winery

The basket donated for the IRTA convention by CCRTA still needs to be put together. If you have an item you wish to donate, please give it to Mary Ann Kauling in Carlyle or to Pehg Zeller in Trenton by October 1st. You may contact either by phone, Mary Ann at (618) 973-4373 or Pehg at (618) 792-0487.

If you wish, you may drop the item for the basket at my home in Mascoutah. You may reach me at (618) 566-8776. Kay is putting the basket together and we will take the basket to the IRTA convention in mid-October.

We will also be holding the election of CCRTA officers at the December meeting of CCRTA. Kelly and I are working on a program for the December Meeting.

Respectfully, Donnie C. Ostrom CCRTA President